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DATE April 27, 2018 CITY OF DALLAS 

TO Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council  

SUBJECT Swearing In Ceremony of Chief U. Reneé Hall 
 

“Our Product is Service” 

Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

The Dallas Police Department and the City of Dallas will host the swearing in ceremony 
of Chief U. Reneé Hall on Wednesday, May 2, from 3:45 – 5:30 p.m. at the Latino Cultural 
Center located at 2600 Live Oak St. A reception with light refreshments will be held from 
3:45 – 4:30 p.m., with the ceremony beginning promptly at 4:45 p.m. After the tragic event 
on Tuesday, April 24, 2018, Chief Hall has requested to pay tribute to fallen Officer 
Rogelio Santander, Jr. and Officer Crystal Almeida and focus on healing for the 
Department and community as part of the ceremony.  
 
This time will allow us to join together in fellowship with the men and women of DPD and 
to share our gratitude for their continued service and bravery. After Chief Hall takes the 
ceremonial oath of office, she will have a special presentation of Officer Santander’s 
badge to his family.  
 

Following are the logistics for next week’s reception and ceremony. We will also include 
a reminder in next Tuesday’s TCB.  
 

Parking 
Two Council vans are reserved and will depart from the green entrance on L1 at 3:45 
p.m. If you choose to drive separately, attached is a non-transferrable VIP parking pass. 
Parking is very limited at the facility. Security will be present. 
 

Program and Guests 
Guests will include Officer Santander’s family and classmates, DPD leadership and 
officers, members of the Dallas legislative delegation and community leaders. All Dallas 
Police Officers have been invited to the event and are encouraged to attend. The 
Department Color Guard and Dallas Police Choir will be present.  
 

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Carrie Prysock in the Council 
office or Victoria Cruz in my office. 
 

Thank you for your continued support of the entire Dallas Police Department and all First 
Responders. 
 
 
 
 



DATE April 27, 2018 

SUBJECT Ceremony to Remember Officer Rogelio Santander Jr. 

 

“Our Product is Service” 

Empathy | Ethics | Excellence | Equity 

 
Jon Fortune 

Assistant City Manager 

 
c: T.C. Broadnax, City Manager 

Larry Casto, City Attorney 
Craig D. Kinton, City Auditor 
Bilierae Johnson, City Secretary 
Daniel F. Solis, Administrative Judge 
Kimberly Bizor Tolbert, Chief of Staff to the City Manager 
Majed A. Al-Ghafry, Assistant City Manager 
 
 

Jo M. (Jody) Puckett, Assistant City Manager (Interim) 
Joey Zapata, Assistant City Manager 
M. Elizabeth Reich, Chief Financial Officer 
Nadia Chandler Hardy, Chief of Community Services 
Raquel Favela, Chief of Economic Development & Neighborhood Services 
Theresa O’Donnell, Chief of Resilience 
Directors and Assistant Directors 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


